COMMITTEE ON **FOREIGN AFFAIRS**

SUBCOMMITTEES: CHAIRMAN, INTERNATIONAL TERRORISM, NONPROLIFERATION AND TRADE

> THE MIDDLE EAST AND SOUTH ASIA

Brad Sherman

Congress of the United States 27th District, California

SERVING THE SAN FERNANDO VALLEY

September 18, 2007

COMMITTEE ON **FINANCIAL SERVICES**

SUBCOMMITTEES: CAPITAL MARKETS AND INSURANCE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS MONETARY POLICY

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY AND THE INTERNET

The Honorable Antonio R. Villaraigosa Mayor, City of Los Angeles 200 N. Spring Street, Room 303 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: Las Lomas Project

Dear Mayor Villaraigosa:

I am writing to express my strong concerns with the proposed 555-acre Las Lomas development located north of the junction of Interstate 5 and State Route 14 between the San Fernando and Santa Clarita valleys. This project could jeopardize a crucial link in the "Rim of the Valley" corridor that protects priceless natural resources and creates recreational opportunities for residents of the region.

The proposed project calls for the construction of 5,800 homes, 2.7 million square feet of commercial and retail space, and 300 hotel rooms. The developer is in the process of annexing the property into the City of Los Angeles and preparing a draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR). This massive development would significantly alter the area's landscape and bisect a major regional wildlife corridor.

The Rim of the Valley Trail Corridor was created in the Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy Zone to form an interlinking system of parks, trails, open space, wildlife habitat and recreational opportunities within and between the Santa Monica, Santa Susana and San Gabriel Mountains. The Rim of the Valley Trail Corridor is a vital wildlife corridor that extends recreational opportunities throughout a large urban area.

In order to protect our region's diminishing natural resources and to construct the Rim of the Valley Trail, Congressman Adam Schiff and I introduced H.R. 1835 – Rim of the Valley Corridor Study Act. This act provides for a study of the area by the U.S. Department of the Interior to evaluate alternatives for protecting Rim of the Valley Corridor resources. The proposed Las Lomas project would jeopardize some of the same areas that we are seeking to protect with federal legislation.

WASHINGTON, DC OFFICE

2242 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5911 FAX: (202) 225-5879

E-MAIL: SHERMAN.PERSONAL@MAIL.HOUSE.GOV



SAN FERNANDO VALLEY OFFICE

5000 VAN NUYS BOULEVARD, SUITE 420 SHERMAN OAKS, CA 91403 (818) 501-9200

FAX: (818) 501-1554

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER

HTTP://BRADSHERMAN.HOUSE.GOV

The Honorable Antonio R. Villaraigosa September 18, 2007 Page 2

I urge you to join me and others in the community who are concerned with the impacts resulting from this massive commercial and residential development. Please contact me if you would like to discuss this important matter further. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

BRAD SHERMAN Member of Congress

cc: Congressman Howard "Buck" McKeon

Congressman Adam Schiff

Supervisor Michael Antonovich

Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky

State Senator Alex Padilla

State Senator George Runner

Councilmember Greig Smith

Councilmember Richard Alarcon

Mayor Marsha McLean, City of Santa Clarita

Santa Clarita City Council

Joe Edmiston, Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy

Ron Silverman, Sierra Club Angeles Chapter

North Valley Coalition

Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council

Sylmar Neighborhood Council